
Kirkwood  to  host  megaslope
competition in March
Red Bull Megaslope will return to Kirkwood Mountain Resort in
2014, but this time as a full-blown competition.

In spring 2013, professional skier Bobby Brown saw his dream
slopestyle course come to life as Snow Park Technologies built
a massive line featuring six oversized, custom features that
he was able to ski in a single run. The exclusive filming
project, known as Red Bull Megaslope, included four other
skiers.

The Red Bull Megaslope course, which weaves across three black
diamond runs, features a vertical change in elevation that is
approximately  two  and  a  half  times  that  of  a  traditional
slopestyle course, at 1,200 feet. The length of the course
will remain the same as it was in 2013, at 2,750 feet and will
incorporate six massive features, some three to four times the
size of a traditional contest feature, each of which would
normally be built for a big air competition, not a slopestyle
competition.

The event is open to athletes by invitation-only and will be
finalized when two wildcards are added to the roster during a
voting  period  for  Athlete’s  Choice  and  People’s  Choice.
Initial invites have gone out, and invited athletes include
Bobby Brown, Gus Kenworthy, Russ Henshaw, and PK Hunder, all
of whom skied the 2013 course, plus newcomers Sammy Carlson,
James  Woods,  Nick  Goepper,  Torin  Yater-Wallace,  and  Jossi
Wells.

The Red Bull Megaslope course will be built on the backside of
Kirkwood Mountain Resort, and the one-day competition will
take place during a weather window from March 15-18.
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